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Memorandum

TO:

Nancy Hinman, Chair of the Faculty Senate (nancy.hinman@mso.umt.edu)
FROM:

Matthew McKinney, Director

SUBJECT:
Five-year Review

DATE:

April 15, 2010

Please accept this memorandum as a follow-up to the recent faculty senate meeting where they approved the recommendation of ECOS regarding the Center for Natural Resources and Environmental Policy. 

As you know, I submitted an earlier draft of this memorandum to you prior to the meeting in an attempt to clarify some of the issues and concerns raised by ECOS relative to the five-year review of the Center for Natural Resources and Environmental Policy (CNREP). I was hoping and planning on discussing these issues at the meeting, but due to the packed agenda there was no time at the end of the meeting. I am therefore resubmitting this memorandum with a specific request. First, let me clarify some of the issues raised by ECOS.
First, CNREP is similar but different from the other university-based centers (including the Center for the Rocky Mountain West). As explained in our original submission, we blend an expertise in law and policy with an expertise in collaboration and conflict resolution. Most ”similar” university based programs specialize in one or the other. We also integrate teaching, research, and public service more than most other university-based centers. These two distinguishing features make our teaching, research, and public service more robust, more meaningful, and more expansive than otherwise.

Second, we do not fund any faculty positions via CNREP. The 3.5 FTE are all ”letter of appointment” professional staff positions, not faculty.

Third, the university funds provided to CNREP are not State Funds in that they are not general fund dollars appropriated by the legislature nor are they tuition. The funds CNREP receives via the university come from a designated account provided by the Vice President for Research.

Fourth, we now see that the way the budget is presented may be confusing because some of the revenue numbers are multi-year. In sum, the designated funds cover some of the director’s salary and benefits along with core operating expenses. The remainder of the director’s salary and benefits, and all of the salary, benefits, and operating expenses associated with the other 2.5 FTE are generated via grants and contracts. If CNREP does not raise the external funds needed to support the 2.5 FTE, we are able to reduce the staff’s hours, given that these are letters of appointment and the staff are aware that “soft monies” are used to fund them.
Based on this information, we respectfully request that you extend the review of this Center from two to five years, consistent with university policy. 
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